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NEWS RELEASE 
 
For more information, contact:  
Victor Ramirez, P.E., Director of Public Works 
815-356-3614 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE – Tuesday August 2, 2016 
 
Crystal Lake – Repainting of a water tower located at 365 Poplar Street will begin in 
August and is scheduled for completion in November of 2016 (weather dependent). This 
water tower was last painted approximately 30 years ago.  
 
Crews will be working onsite Monday–Friday 7 a.m.–7 p.m., and may also work Saturdays 
from 7 a.m.–5 p.m.  
 
Work Process 
The project will also include removing and transferring cellular antennas from the water 
tower to a temporary pole next to the tower. These antennas will be re-installed on the 
tower after the painting process is completed. 
 
In addition improvements and modifications will be made to steel components of the tank 
for required updates and to meet current safety regulations for workers. 
 
To contain dust and particles, a large covering, or curtain, will be set up around the tower. 
Crews will remove current paint before beginning the process of adding new coats of 
primer and paint to both the inside and outside of this water tower.  
 
Please contact the Public Works Department at 815-356-3614 with any questions. 
 

# # # 


